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Public School

Parents & Citizens Association

	MINUTES

4 December 2013



Meeting opened at 7.00pm
	ITEMS
	MINUTES

	1.  Introductory Matters

	· Welcome & Recording of Attendance
	Kerri McCaw, Gavin McCaw, Tracey Morris, Bill Unicomb, Allison Richards, Caitlin Moroney, Carly Clarke, Shawn Armitage, Sally Ross, Rebecca Muddle, Rebekah Flynn, Rebecca Renshaw,  

	· Apologies
	Craig Partridge, Kylie Jordan, Danielle Turner, Tracey Marks, Liane Buckley, Karen Phillips, 


	· Minutes of Last Meeting
	Minutes of the previous meeting be taken as read and moved as correct.
Moved C Clarke.  Seconded C Moroney. CARRIED.

	2.  Reports


	· Principal
	K McCaw read the following report on behalf of Mr Partridge:
· Thank you – Firstly I would like to apologise for not being able to attend the final meeting for the year. I would like to thank everyone for their support in 2013. To Kerri and the P&C executive, thank you for your efforts this year, your support is greatly appreciated. I know that the year of the fete can be a very stressful and busy time. Your organisation, the fete itself and money raised is a credit to you all and a great reward for your efforts. Earlier in the year also saw the culmination of a lot of planning for the sensory garden. That space is a real feature of the school, all visitors who come to the office comment about it, particularly the uniqueness of it. I can’t think of any other school that has anything like this. Thank you to Rebekah, Kerri and the committee for allowing that to happen.

· Staffing – We will be without some key and important staff members from the start of next year. Staff members who have been at Seaham for a long time and have contributed greatly in so many ways. Mr Unicomb and Mr Barnes will commence extended leave next year so a formal farewell at the presentation night is probably not the right timing. Mrs Feenan, however, will not be back next year and is a life member of the P&C. She will be attending the Presentation night so I thought the P&C might like to present her with something.

Motion to buy gift for Mrs Feenan.

Moved S Armitage. Seconded R Flynn. CARRIED.

· Action items –

· Mr Unicomb has tried different laptops with the smartboard in 1B’s room. He feels the issue is the smartboard not the laptops. Mick, our computer guru, has been booked to come and sort the problem or at least tell us if it can be fixed and how much. 

· I spoke to Robyn about the soap in the toilet. She checks them every day and refills them if needed. If the problem continues we may need to look at bigger soap containers so they last the whole day.

· I will create the survey next week to see if there is a need for before school care. I am thinking of using survey monkey which is a survey tool where parents can access the survey online or through the Facebook page. I can also do a paper version, however we just need a sample so online might give us enough data.

· New break times - The trial for our new break times seems to be going well. I am after feedback. What do you think? I can include questions about this in the survey.
· Mrs Millburn’s interactive whiteboard – I have obtained a quote for the smartboard for the demountable (2/3M’s room). The quote includes the structure that is needed to support the smartboard in a demountable. I gave the P&C a figure of around $7,000 earlier for just the smartboard. Quote for the whole job including the wall is $9,190.10 (including GST of $835.46). Can the P&C afford this?

Soap containers – this is an issue in both toilers. There are also issues with broken doors again, children climbing on them etc.

Before school care survey – C Clarke advised she has advised the current after school care lady the school is investigating the need for before school care. Some questions raised were toilet access and would the provider use the current after school care area/equipment.

New break times feedback – some children have reported getting hungry with the later lunch break.
Mrs Millburn’s whiteboard – P&C may be able to cover part of cost after assessing outlays we have already committed to for concrete paths, tennis court etc. We could also fundraise in 2014 for this. 

Action item – K McCaw to discuss toilet issues and funding the whiteboard with Mr Partridge.



	· Treasurer
	A Richards advised:
November statement.

· Opening balance at 1 November 2013 was $18,669.67
· Income was $11,090.67 ($1,558 uniform sales, $4,028.28 fundraising, $4.39 interest, $5,500 donation from canteen)
· Expenses were $6,247.80 ($111.80 for uniforms, $75.96 administration, $4,710.04 fundraising, $1,350.00 donation to school library).
· Cash at bank $23,512.54.
· Plus unpresented cheques $1,341.13

· Running account balance $24, 853.67.

There are some uniform funds to bank for December.



	· Canteen Committee
	T Morris advised:

· A cheque for $5,500 has been presented to P&C. This is a great result for the canteen.

· Next canteen meeting is Wednesday 11 December.

· Stock is being allowed to run down before the holidays.   
· The mixer has been replaced.
· The canteen menu will be reviewed before term 1, including checking compliance with the healthy food guidelines.


	· Uniforms
	C Clarke advised:
· Kinder order not back yet and is being chased up.

· Size 4 sports shirts are on back order so currently unable to fill orders.

· There is an invoice that will become due during school holidays, so we will need to pay it now.



	· Correspondence
	C Moroney advised:

Correspondence in

· Lots of fundraising brochures

· An invoice, no action required as has already been paid. 


	3.  General Business and Other Business Arising

	· School photos
	School photos will occur early in Term 1 2014 on Wednesday 5 February. Students are to wear normal uniform not sports uniform on that day.

	· Christmas cards and candy canes
	In the week 8 newsletter, the school requests parents encourage children to be discreet when handing out Christmas cards and to not have students receiving or handing out candy canes or any other type of Christmas candy, as these are red items.
Feedback – Is this also going to be applied to teachers giving out chocolate eggs at Easter and are red items being removed from the canteen menu?

 

	· Concrete path
	K McCaw & S Armitage advised:

· The work would be done in the January school holidays.

· The quarry is providing the concrete for the path and we need to give them a delivery date.

· Paul Taylor to liaise with Tracey Marks/quarry about date concrete needed.



	· Tennis Court
	S Armitage advised:

· He has spoken with Ian Rich

· He is organising a formal quote.

Action item – S Armitage to find out when we need to have preparation work completed.


	· Bus lines
	Moving the bus lines from the gate to the undercover area seems to be working well, with improved supervision. 

	· President’s report 
	K McCaw will be providing a president’s report on Presentation night. If you have any suggestions to be included, please let her know. 



	· Welcome gathering
	· C Moroney has volunteered to organise a welcome to school gathering at the school on the Friday of the first full week of Term 1, ie Friday 7 February.

· P&C will provide a BBQ tea. 

· As well as an opportunity for families to mingle, this is an opportunity to encourage greater involvement in P&C. 
Action items

· K McCaw to discuss date with Mr Partridge.

· S Armitage and C Moroney to determine amounts of meat etc to order.



	· Encouraging involvement in P&C
	· A number of families currently involved with P&C will be moving on in the next one to two years 

· Ideas for encouraging membership and involvement in the P&C welcome.



	· Environmental grant
	· C Moroney is completing an application for a $300 environmental grant from Port Stephens Council.

· Mr Unicomb suggested grant could be used for mulch for the vegetable and sensory gardens.

 

	· Thank you
	· Thank you to the McCaw family for hosting a terrific Christmas party.

	· Authority to Sign Cheques
	n/a

	· Agenda items
	Any items for inclusion in the agenda should be emailed to Kerri McCaw on gav-kez@bigpond.com 



	· Next Meeting
	After the Meet the Teacher evening in February 2014. Date yet to be determined. The AGM will be held just prior to the meeting. Both meetings will be held in the school library.


Meeting closed at 8.10pm.
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